C.I.P. Work Session
October 4, 2010                             


The Hiawatha City Council met in C.I.P.  work session in the Council Chambers on October 4, 2010.  Mayor, Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.  Present: Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa and Marty Bruns. Bob Wheeler was absent. Staff present: City Administrator, Gary Rogers; Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna; Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor; Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole; Library Director, Jeaneal Weeks; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; City Engineer, Dick Ransom and Assistant City Engineer, Ken DeKeyser.  Guests: Dan Hoffmann.
Bob Rampulla moved approval of the agenda, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried.

General Items Discussed:

Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) FY 2011-2015: Council reviewed the FY 2011 CIP priorities and the projects status along with the projected FY 12 projects. Council requested more information on L.O.S.T dollars; the breakdown of dollars and what percentage was spent in each department.
Council noted bonding request of $3,280,000 in FY2012. Council member, Bruns stated that the City may need to move some projects out a bit farther to stay within our bonding limits.
      Other Discussion:
      Library- New Library: Capital Campaign Funding;

      Road Projects-Boyson/Robins Road Intersection timeline (railroad slowing project  
      down); North Center Road/Emmons/Robins Road intersection;  

      Oakbrook

      Staffing-seasonal staff for mowing and fertilizing; summer interns

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn at 7:34 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 












      ____________________________







      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor 
ATTEST:  






                  Kim Downs, City Clerk 

